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November 2, 2021 
 
 
Via Email 
 
Oregon Public Utility Commission 
Attn: Chief Administrative Law Judge Moser 
201 High Street Southeast, Suite 100 
Salem, Oregon 97301 
 
Re: UM 1953 – In the Matter of Portland General Electric Company, Investigation into 

Proposed Green Tariff 
 
Chief Administrative Law Judge Moser: 
 
On September 17, 2021, Portland General Electric Company (PGE) and QTS Investment 
Properties Hillsboro, LLC (QTS) filed a Joint Petition with the Commission to increase the cap 
under PGE’s Green Energy Affinity Rider tariff (Joint Petition).  The Joint Petition should have 
been filed under its own docket.1  Unfortunately, we inadvertently filed it in Docket No. UM 1953.  
The petitioners hereby request that a new docket be opened and a new docket number assigned for 
the Joint Petition.  We apologize for any inconvenience. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 Loretta Mabinton 
 Managing Assistant General Counsel 
 
LM:dm 
 

 
1 The Public Utility Commission of Oregon in Order No. 21-091 provided the following directive: “We agree with 
Staff that the process proposed by PGE for further expansion gives the PUC and stakeholders adequate opportunity 
for review. PGE proposes to initiate any future expansion of the program with a filing that would be discussed and 
decided upon in a public meeting no later than 90 days after its submission to the Commission. Presumably, this 
would provide adequate time for Staff and stakeholder review for consistency with our orders and the nine 
conditions, including for examination of PGE' s analysis of the expansion's effect on its IRP and its current and 
planned portfolio of resources. Within that 90-day period, we would expect to approve an expansion or determine 
that more examination is necessary, directing Staff to lead an investigation of the expansion proposal.”  
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